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Circular No. 2015/51                                                  Date: 13/07/2015 
 
Dear Comrades, 
 

INDEFINITE STRIKE BY DBOO- THE INDOMITABLE SPIRIT OF FIGHTING COMRADES 
STRIKE IN KERALA ON 15TH AND 16TH JULY, 2015-- CONCILIATION TALKS TODAY 

 
  We reproduce, hereunder, the contents of the Circular No. 2015/48 of date, on the captioned 
subject issued by Com. Harvinder Singh, General Secretary, AIBOC for your information and circulation 
among the members. 
 
QUOTE:  

“The indefinite strike of DBOO has entered 32nd day today ! It is 13th day of indefinite hunger 
strike at Thrissur, where two young lady comrades Archa Rani and Anjali Kartha have been 
observing the indefinite hunger strike for the sixth day ! At Kollam, fasting of Com. Abhilash has 
entered 5th day. The indefinite hunger strike has been continuing at Thiruananthapuram for more 
than a fortnight. Hats off to these determined, militant and enthusiastic young comrades, who are 
so focused in their aims not only to protect the basic rights of any Trade Union but to safeguard 
their beloved Institution, the Dhanlaxmi Bank !  
 
We wish to advise that subsequent to our notice for two days strike on 15th and 16th July, 2015, 
the Dy. Labour Commissioner has invited the Management and our Confederation for talks today 
in which Central leaders of the Confederation as well as representatives from Kerala State 
Committee along with representatives of DBOO would be participating. The outcome of talks will 
be advised to you in due course.  
 
We have been keeping our members apprised through circulars that we have simultaneously been 
exploring the route of political lobbying to resolve this unduly prolonged crisis. We are happy that 
all Political Parties, MPs and MLAs in the Kerala State have been extending their full support and 
resultantly, Home Minister of Kerala State has called the Dhanlaxmi Bank Management and AIBOC 
leaders, today for a talk, at Thiruananthapuram to resolve the issue.  
 
We sincerely wish that the Management leaves its stubborn attitude to understand the gravity of 
the situation and come forward for an amicable solution. Meanwhile, we appeal our members not 
to relent on the preparations for the strike.”   
                                                   UNQUOTE 
 

With revolutionary greetings,                      

                Comradely yours, 

         
            (HARVINDER SINGH) 
         GENERAL SECRETARY 
 

OUR UNITY… LONG LIVE!         
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